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The Commissioner 

La Commissaire 

Ref: CommHR/DM/sf 012-2022  
 

 
Rt Hon Priti PATEL MP 
Secretary of State for the Home Department 
of the United Kingdom 
 

Strasbourg, 10 May 2022 
 
Dear Home Secretary, 
 
 
I am writing to you regarding the case of Mr Julian Assange, since a decision will soon be made about 
his extradition to the United States. While I have expressed myself publicly on this matter before, at this 
important juncture in the extradition procedure I wish to convey my views to you directly. 
 
I have been following the developments in Mr Assange’s case with great attention. In the judicial 
proceedings so far, the focus has mainly been on Mr Assange’s personal circumstances upon his 
possible extradition to the United States. While a very important matter, this also means, in my opinion, 
that the wider human rights implications of Mr Assange’s possible extradition, which reach far beyond 
his individual case, have not been adequately considered so far. 
 
In particular, it is my view that the indictment by the United States against Mr Assange raises important 
questions about the protection of those that publish classified information in the public interest, including 
information that exposes human rights violations. The broad and vague nature of the allegations against 
Mr Assange, and of the offences listed in the indictment, are troubling as many of them concern activities 
at the core of investigative journalism in Europe and beyond. Consequently, allowing Mr Assange’s 
extradition on this basis would have a chilling effect on media freedom, and could ultimately hamper 
the press in performing its task as purveyor of information and public watchdog in democratic societies. 
 
As I have previously stated, it is my position that, taking into account both these wider implications and 
the concerns raised by independent experts about Mr Assange’s treatment upon extradition, the 
government of the United Kingdom should not allow his extradition to the United States. I therefore call 
upon you to decide against the extradition of Mr Assange. 
 
I look forward to continuing our ongoing dialogue on this issue and other matters of mutual interest. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

Dunja Mijatović 
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